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Happenings 

 
“YOUR VOICE IN THE PARK” flehoanewsletter@gmail.com 

Forest Lake Estates, Zephyrhills, Florida   March 2019 

The Wednesday Bridge Ladies had a lovely Valentines Luncheon 
hosted by Anne Marie. Front: Marty, Nancy Lee, Anne Marie ... 
Rear: Sylvia, Judy, Nancy Sue, Heather, Maggie. 

Participants of the senior exercise group celebrated following 
part of their exercise class. It’s always great to socialize with the 
friends we have made in this energetic activity time.  

“Three for a Quarter” play for some residents 

Fun Times at FLE Valentine’s Dance 

Park Wide Yard Sale 

March 16 ~ 9 am—1 pm 
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Message from the Desk of Rick Schlager 
Forest Lake Estates Homeowners’ Association (FLE HOA) President 
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I hope everyone is enjoying their winter at FLE. 
The weather has been a little spotty at times, but 
it looks like we are now having a pattern of 
consistent sun and warmer weather. The way life 
should be! Our annual HOA general meeting was 
held on Feb 14th. We had a great showing of over 
200 HOA Member families.  

Vince Boido presented Jim Dill with a plaque for 
his service and direction during his tenure as 
President of the FLE Home Owner’s Association. Jim also said a few 
words and received a standing ovation. Congratulations Jim and enjoy 
your retirement. 

Steve Bagiardi gave his update from ELS on community issues. He 
announced that he has been promoted to Regional Manager of Florida 
Southwest area. His territory will be Sarasota on south. We wish Steve 
the best of luck in his new position. The transition should take 4 to 6 
weeks. Our regional manager Sydney Morris is in the process of hiring a 
new manager for FLE. 

I introduced the two new board members: Vic Bitel and Mike Reid. 
Please give them a warm welcome. I am sure both will work very well 
with the current members of the board. I was very pleased to see the 3 
incumbents voted in as well: Trudy Ansel (Treasurer), Wendy Coache 
(Secretary) and Mark Matthews (Director). 

At the annual HOA Meeting we reviewed and approved two key items: 

We presented the 2019 budget for general operations and social 
activities. After discussion of the budget, the general membership 
unanimously approved the budget.  

Per our bylaws, Jackie Black, Brad Dore and Julie Fisher conducted a 
detailed audit of the HOA 2018 books. The audit team reviewed receipts, 
disbursements, and bank accounts for the General Fund and the Social 
Fund. Their review showed that all the documents reflected an accurate 

account of both FLE HOA accounts for 
2018. The Audit Team recommended 
including the two cash boxes used for 
ticket sales be included in the audit. The 
general membership voted unanimously 
to approve the audit. 

We all received our rent increase letters 
from ELS at the end of January. Effective 
May 1, 2019, former shareholders rent will 
increase by 4% and former non-
shareholders rent will increase by 5%. 
Those residents at “Market Value” have 

also been increased by 5%. This year 
Pasco County broke out the taxes into 

(Continued on page 10) 

On 2/15/19, Jim Dill passed the gavel 
to new HOA President Rick Schlager 
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Message from Vince Boido 
Happenings Editor and FLE HOA Vice President 

Somebody once said “Rules were made to be broken.” Well right now, we have two controversial issues in the park—

dogs and speeding and it seems these rules have been broken.  

There has been a lot of discussion and we’ve brought the concerns to ELS. It is not the responsibility of the HOA Board 

to police this park. We do not decide who passes background checks and we do not decide whose dog is a comfort 

dog or not (as opposed to Service Dogs). The park rules state that a resident cannot have more than 2 pets whose 

combined weight cannot exceed 40 lbs. and certain aggressive breeds are not allowed at all. I personally don’t have a 

solution for this. If you think you have a solution, please contact me. Most of us have cell phones with a camera. If you 

see a situation where someone is breaking the rules, take a picture and send it to the office. If you feel you have a 

legitimate concern, please fill out a concern form and bring it to the office. When you do so, make sure it gets signed 

by office personnel and you get a copy for yourself.  

Regarding speeding and running stop signs, we don’t want the Pasco County Sheriffs patrolling our park. ELS has 

stated this will happen if the traffic violations don’t improve. A lot of complaints are coming from dog walkers because 

their dogs are not on short leashes and there is a danger they will run out onto the streets. Please keep your dogs 

under control when you are walking them. Bikers and golf carts also must follow the rules of the road.  

Please just pay attention to all the rules (and there aren’t that many). Obey the 15 mph speed limit...the next time 

you’re driving through the park, look down at your speedometer and see how fast you are going. And when you 

approach a Stop Sign, please stop. If you have an illegal dog, I suggest you find another home for it or keep it in the 

house so you are not infringing on others. 

PARTY HARDY PUTT-PUTT RESULTS THROUGH February 20, 2019 

Membership Total: 228 players. Low Team Average: Pam Eilts & Dana Parker (36.1) Low Gross: (32) Don & Maxine 

Stevens Low Net: (28) Brad & Brenda Dore; Most Hole In Ones: (38) Pam Eilts Dana Parker; Most Prize Money 

Earned: Buddy & Joanne Allen $210.00); Most Improved Team: Mike & Betty Snell (4.9 strokes)  

 

Sweet Sixteen: #1. Pam Eilts & Dana Parker; 2. Dan & Marie Germain; 3. Jim Dill & Ginny Kreuer; 4. Al & Marjorie 

McLean; 5. Mike & Kera Reid; 6. Don & Maxine Stevens; 7. Garry & Ruth Ann Patterson; 8. Buddy & Joanne Allen; 

John & Vea Scollan (918); 10: Debbie Dilks & Jennifer Parris (912); 11 Walt & Linda Crooks (899); 12 Tie: Mike & 

Betty Snell (885); 12: Bob Branquet/Carol Ann Belanger (885); 14: Gerry & Hannah Brushett (881); 15 tie: Gilbert 

DePaeppe/Elaine Dionne (877); 15 tie: Allan & Sandy Thiese (877). 

2018 Can Am Winners 
...and some participants 

2019 Can Am Putt Putt Tournament 
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Lending for Little Ones 

They are the best of us! They are our grandchildren and great-grandchildren. We are so blessed 
when these wonderful little ones come visit us. 

Lending for Little Ones. We are still here. People lending items to each other when little ones arrive. 
We currently have people who have signed up with a variety of items available to lend to people 
who have little ones visiting. We have such things as pack & play porta beds, strollers, high chairs, 
car seats, water flotation items for babies, water wings, bicycles and more.  

With this program, Park Residents lend their own items to each other when little ones arrive for a 
visit. Even though we have a variety of items, we still need more volunteers who are willing to lend items to others. 
Especially during the busy prime visiting time. If you are one of these people, willing to lend items for our Little 
Ones, please contact me and I’ll add you to our list. 

Or, if you are someone who has a little one arriving and need to borrow something, contact me and 
we’ll try to set you up with the needs you have. 

We will have the information about what is available posted on the bulletin board at the clubhouse. 

Those interested, please contact me at 248-459-7187 or at my email address bitel1976@gmail.com. 

Thank You,  

Cynthia Bitel 

Message from Carolyn Keithley 

Social Director 

 
I can’t believe that it’s already March and our season is coming to an end. It has been a very busy 

season and our events have been extremely successful. March is still packed full of things to do, so 

please be sure to check the calendar.  

Our Annual Patio Party is March 24th, hope everyone joins us for a great afternoon. I want to take this opportunity to 

recognize a few people who work extremely hard during our season.  

Nancy Matthews and her bingo workers do an excellent job every week. The callers are doing great, and we are glad to 

see some new faces coming forward for training. Attendance has been in the upper 170’s and everyone seems to be 

having a great time.  

Karen Brown and the Bingo Kitchen team, WOW! Choices are great, food is fantastic and the team is wonderful to work 

with. To Julie Glenna and her team of ticket sellers, thank you. You do a wonderful job.  

I want to recognize one more individual, that would be our kitchen manager Sandy Claiborne. Sandy is a hardworking 

individual who makes sure that all our needs in the kitchen are met. She makes the job easier for anyone who works in 

the kitchen.  

To everyone who has volunteered in any way this season, thank-you for your help and support. We will still be having a 

few events in the month of April and are already planning for summer. I am also beginning to plan the Dinner Dance 

calendar for next season. Please give me a call and with the date you would like to schedule your dinner. If we can get 

ahead of the eight ball, then we will not be scrambling to find dinner teams.  
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As expressed in this column so many times before, each 

month I ask to be invited into a park resident’s home to 

invade his/her privacy with informed consent and share 

my findings with each of you. And each month I am taken 

aback to learn more and more about the diversity of the 

individuals with whom I speak. 

This month’s Resident of the Month for March proved to 

be no exception. I’ve known both Dick and Mary Mahon 

for a while now… as residents in our park, but had never 

taken the time to get to know either of them on a personal 

note. Turns out… while the chosen Resident of the Month 

is generally one individual, it seems a spouse or significant 

other has played a large part in each one’s life. And again, 

as I came to interview Dick , I quickly learned that he and 

Mary are no exception there either as Mary has 

profoundly impacted Dick’s life since the day he first laid 

eyes on her in high school. As he says, “it was love at first 

sight!” 

Dick was born in Watertown NY on 2/13/1942 and 

graduated from Watertown High School in 1961. He was 

the typical high school “jock”… an active participant in 

most school sports, but favoring Basketball, LaCrosse, and 

Baseball. In 1958-59 he was All American Player of 

Jefferson County and participated on a local traveling 

baseball league. He met Mary, his wife and the love of his 

life while out cruising with a friend when they spotted 

Mary and a friend on the tennis court. Without hesitation, 

they stopped the car, interrupting their game with 

flirtatious conversation and invited the girls to join them 

for a ride. The girls accepted and the rest is history. Dick 

claims he was an athlete with no thoughts of “girls” until 

then… but Mary changed all that. Dick says he was shy and 

just couldn’t make that first move on his girl so Mary took 

the initiative and snuggled close, kissing him first! That was 

it! Hook, line, and sinker, he took the bait and they’ve 

been together ever since! In June they will have been 

married 57 years! Together, they have 3 children, Laura 

Mahon Tinsman, who lives here in FLE with her husband 

Jeff, Todd who lives in nearby Clearwater, and sadly their 

son Richard who passed away at the age of 49 after 

succumbing to Leukemia in 2012. Mary and Dick have 3 

grandchildren and 1 great-

grandchild whose ages range 

from 8 to 31 years old. 

After high school, Dick followed 

in his father’s footsteps, at first 

learning as he worked with his 

father in the trucking industry. 

But before long, Dick left his 

dad’s company and went out on 

his own, becoming Owner & Operator in his own trucking 

business. Even as Dick became a family man with all its 

obligations and a business owner with added 

responsibilities, he remained as active in local sports as 

time would allow. Other interests have included music… 

song and dance and enjoyed time on the dance floor with 

Mary dancing the jitterbug, rock and roll, the twist and of 

course the waltz.  

But Baseball has remained his 1st love in sport. At his 

present age of 77 years, he is an active member of the 

Men’s Senior Softball Association and as recently as Feb 5-

7, 2019, Dick participated in the International Senior 

Softball Association (ISSA) Tournament of Champions in 

Plant City and earned the beautifully engraved and 

bejeweled ring proudly displayed in the adjacent photo. 

The ISSA is dedicated to informing and uniting the Senior 

Softball Players of America and the World and sanctions 

tournaments and championships, registering players, 

writing the rulebook, publishing the Senior Softball-USA 

News and hosting international softball tours while 

promoting Senior Softball 

throughout the world. “Dick 

would like to invite any 

interested senior to join the 

fun with the Florida Half 

Century Lakeland Senior 

Softball league for twice 

weekly, year-round play. 

League dues are $40.00 annually and comes with 2 league 

shirts and a league baseball cap.” Even at age 77, Dick still 

plays softball as many as 2-3 times weekly.  So... as Dick 

says... “Let’s play ball  

Iudy Thiese, Columnist 

Dick Mahan 
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I have written about the incredible recreational 

shuffleboard facility in Forest Lake Estates, but did you 

know that we have residents who have chosen to play 

shuffleboard professionally?  

I am excited to tell you about some of the amazing 

accomplishments of our own, professional shuffleboard 

enthusiast, Glenda Brake.  

Many of us know Glenda from her involvement in activities 

like, tap dancing, line dancing/exercise, and putt putt, 

admiring her boundless energy and pleasant personality. 

Glenda’s wonderful and supportive husband of 43 years, 

Clar, provided me with a website link, namely 

theshuffler.net , where one can search for Glenda Brake, 

and see articles from as recently as January 2019, entitled, 

“GLENDA BRAKE GETS HER NATIONAL PIN”, “GLENDA 

BRAKE INTO THE FSA HALL OF FAME” and more. The 

Florida Shuffleboard Association’s website is filled with 

information and photos for anyone interested in learning 

more about professional shuffleboard, particularly here in 

Florida. Glenda and other professionals play out of the 

Zephyrhills Shuffleboard Club on 8th Avenue in downtown 

Zephyrhills. Their local website is http://

zephyrhillsshuffleboard.com.  

When I interviewed Glenda, and asked how she made the 

leap from recreational shuffler to professional, she was 

quick to credit the encouragement and support of some 

other professional shuffleboard players from FLE. She had 

high praise for Henry Strong, as well as, Glenna and David 

Earle. Going to the website 

theshuffler.net allowed me to 

search and find the numerous 

accolades these residents have 

also received.  

When I asked Glenda what was 

most challenging about 

professional shuffleboard, she 

indicated that it was the “strategy” required. As Glenda 

described her schedule, I remarked on how strong and 

focused she had to be. Glenda began playing 

shuffleboard when she and Clar retired, and began 

spending winters in Florida. During those years, Glenda 

tapped into her competitive drive, and honed her 

shuffleboard skills. She often travels to tournaments, and 

certainly dedicates much time and energy to this sport. 

Glenda talked of the friendships formed within this close 

knit community, and how welcoming American players 

have been to her as a Canadian from Paradise, 

Newfoundland. Often her partners in tournaments are 

from various areas of the U.S.A. From what Glenda has 

witnessed, it would seem the professional shuffleboard 

community is respectful of talent, eager to applaud each 

other, and welcoming to all.  

 

Lenore Bray, Columnist 

Congratulations Glenda Brake! 
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Just a Few of our Wonderful Forest Lake Estates Activities  

Art in the Park  
Wow! It’s almost March as I write this note. It’s always amazing to me how time just 

slips by and before I know it, tomorrow is already here! As I write this, many of our 

northern friends are already preparing for their journey north as snowbirds, and many 

have sold their homes and preparing for new adventures elsewhere or just going 

“home”. They will be missed. But as we all move forward, there is much to look forward 

to. March will bring many more social activities here at FLE and I’ll let Mike Reid, our FLE 

HOA Social Director go on about that… but we’ve been very busy with our Art in the 

Park activities this season and as we complete our 3rd and final paintings for the 2019 season, I cannot 

express how proud I am of these artists. Our 1st watercolor project was ambitious, more so than 

I’d envisioned as their instructor, but as the photo shows, each artist created a beautiful scene 

of a boat dock in the sunset. As I write this, our 2nd watercolor choice, the beautiful pink 

flower, is in it’s 2nd week and will be completed in time to allow us to paint a 3rd watercolor 

picture. The 3rd and final picture for the 2019 watercolor season is yet another sunset but this 

time hosting our sandhill crane at the waterfront. All were beautiful pictures and their 

efforts will be well represented as they proudly hang them on their walls or present them as 

gifts for family or friends. And maybe, and hopefully, we’ll have one or two on our table for your viewing 

pleasure at our FLE ARTS Festival on March 10th. Mark your calendars now for that date. It’s certain to be one of the 

highlights of our year with so many fantastic displays of artistic creation from our watercolor and acrylic artists, to our 

wood workers, quilters, needlepoint and seamstresses, photographers and let’s not forget our group of musical talents 

and the theatrics participants too. If I’ve not mentioned another talent that might like to be recognized for this event, 

please accept my apology and give me a call at 813-862-5013. We look forward to sharing our talents with each of you 

and definitely want to show the diversity of talent that this park, FLE, hosts with such pride. Until then, enjoy your 

passions in whatever form your art might take and I look forward to seeing so many of your in the days and weeks 

ahead. 

Judy Thiese 

ShuffleBoard Report 

January and February have been very busy months for the FLE SHuffleboard Club. Many of the players continue to 

participate in the area tournaments, as well as our own District Tournament held on February 7th and 8th. 

Congratulations to the following players on their success at our tournament:  In the Main - 1st place Wilfred Buckle; 

3rd place - Davis Bryans and Barry Cooper. In the Consolation -1st place Gary McLean; 3rd place - Willy Vanderwielen 

and Roland Clark; 4th place - Tim Kennedy. 

Thank you to the many volunteers who came out to help make our District Event a great event. We hope to be able to 

report good results for our 8 Park Tournament from February 25/26th. 

Shuffling continues in the park every morning at 9:30, (except Sunday) , and 8 Park League on Wednesday afternoons 

at 1. Mark your calendars for Fun Day, Thursday, March 7th, to be followed by a Pot Luck Lunch on the Patio (or 

indoors if it is raining). There will be a sign up sheet at the courts for Fun Day. Everyone is invited to come out and join 

in the fun. 

Gary McLean ~ Davis Bryans 
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Just a Few of our Wonderful Forest Lake Estates Activities  

Painting with Judy 
As this goes to print, I am remiss that I did not enter anything in the FLE Happenings for February’s 

edition. And I definitely don’t want to let any more time pass without recognizing the artistic 

talents we host in this park. It is truly a blessing to work with each of these artists who join our 

Paint with Judy and our Art in the Park classes each month. In March, as you receive this 

newsletter, our class project for February will have been the flamingo highlighting her beautiful 

pink and coral feathers on a brilliant blue background. For our March project, I’ve chosen a 

beautiful white rose with 2 rosebuds on a dark background, artist’s color of choice. It’s always the 

highlight of my month as I work with each talented and aspiring artist. And I truly thank each one for allowing me the 

time to share in your artistic creations. And to that note, I’d like to remind each artist and all FLE residents of our 

upcoming Arts Festival and Variety of Talents Show here at FLE on March 10th where we will be displaying many of our 

works of art for your viewing pleasure, some of which will be available for sale. Many other artists will be displaying 

their works of art, including the woodworkers, quilters, needlecrafters, and photographers. And let us not forget our 

musical and theatrical talents who will be entertaining us as well. Looking forward to seeing each of you at this venue 

and around the park as we enjoy and display our many artistic talents. 

Euchre Night 
“Euchre night on Wednesday evenings is so much more than just a card game. For some it’s a memory skill game 
involving concentration (which I admit I sometimes lack) and various strategies to euchre your opponent (yes 
sometimes Lady Luck takes a night off too) but I think I speak for many when I say it’s an evening of laughs, fun and 
great friendships even when the cards just don’t cooperate. Win or lose, it’s a fun evening well spent. “ 
 
Submitted by Loula Banks 

We had a great turnout for the first ever FLE Foto 
Club Photo Contest. Thanks to our fine panel of 
judges who toiled and rated each photo on five 
separate categories. We had a great assortment of 
twelve entrants. Three impressive "Loving Cup" 
trophies were awarded. 
The First Place winner was Katie Fanson and her Multi
-Media American Indian Chief!. Second Place went to 
Vic Bitel and his colored pencil "tornado." Third Place 
went to Loula Banks for her "bouquet" of colored 
pencils 

FLE FOTO CLUB Photo Contest – 24 Colored Pencils - Crayolas 
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A TIP OF THE HAT”  
Lenore Bray 

Although the custom of “tipping ones hat” is a more old fashioned sign of respect and gratitude, it is 
the expression that came to mind in regard to the efforts volunteers make each day, through the 
many HOA sponsored activities, to help us enjoy a happy and healthy lifestyle. 

We all know the value of being thankful. The only concern I have is the possibility of forgetting 
someone. My first thought was to try to write about ALL the leaders of ALL the activities, but I 
quickly realized that my enthusiasm was getting ahead of me. I know that participants in various 
activities often thank and support their leaders in other ways, and might even choose to submit their 
own articles and pictures. That would be great! 

At this time, I would like to acknowledge and give a, “TIP OF THE HAT”, to the leaders and volunteers 
of Forest Lake Estates’ SHUFFLEBOARD ACTIVITY. 

Over the years there have been many people who have helped to make shuffleboard popular and accessible in FLE. For 
well over a decade, one such person,  

Ray Dion, has led volunteers, and spent countless hours maintaining the shuffleboard courts and 
equipment. In speaking to Ray, I could tell how important he felt the on-going maintenance of 
the court surface and overhead structure, through painting and even resurfacing, are. Ray 
continues to volunteer, despite his and wife Phyllis’ health issues. I could sense in Ray’s eyes and 
voice, his sincere wish that others will continue to value and promote this activity’s importance, 
as he has.  

I believe that Ray Dion can take comfort as the newer team of leaders, Joanne and Gary McLean, 
and Mary and Davis Bryans, are eager to continue promoting the high standards already set. 
They will provide a strong voice, action and advice to maintain and improve this exceptional park 
facility. Together with FLE management and staff, Joanne, Gary, Mary, Davis, and all their 
helpers, have continued to ensure that all community members are provided with an excellent 

shuffleboard schedule, equipment, and area to use, and even share with visiting family and friends. 

From Monday to Saturday a variety of versions of shuffleboard are organized, that are designed to 
appeal to ones need for socializing, and learning the skills and strategies of the shuffleboard game. 
When I first came to Forest Lake Estates, the shuffleboard group was so welcoming and inclusive. I 
know they continue to be this way, and highly recommend trying this wonderful activity. 

Many of us have enjoyed the special custom of waving as we pass others in the park, and might even 
smile at the thought of how that gesture made one feel valued. I hope that this article, “A TIP OF THE 
HAT”, will also evoke a feeling of being valued and appreciated, for the Shuffleboard Activity leaders and volunteers, as 
well as, all those trying to make daily life here in Forest Lake Estates the very best. 

Mary and Davis 

Ray Dion 

Joanne and Gary 

Recycling Committee Report 

CANS FOR KIDS  

We collect aluminum drink cans 
to benefit CANS FOR KIDS . 
CLEAN, EMPTY cans can be 
deposited into Blue barrels in 
the clubhouse area or into 

Paper Recycling 

Bring Paper and cardboard to 
the bins near Post Office, 
behind the white fence.  

Cardboard must be broken 
down. NO other items, no 

Glass, Plastic, Metal, Paper, Cardboard 
The East Pasco Transfer Station accepts all 
recyclable material. No need to sort, dump 
all into one bin. Turn left out of park onto 
Pasco Co 54 W (becomes Eiland Blvd) Drive 
6.9 miles, turn right onto 579N. (Handcart 
Rd) Go about 3.9 miles, station is on right. 
Furniture, metal, and appliances for free. 

Questions, suggestions and/or volunteers please contact Larry Shapiro 607-346-0217 LShapiro@outlook.com 

RECYCLING COMMITTEE REPORT: Paper/cardboard recycling will be collected on Wednesdays and 
Saturdays from 10:00 to 12:00. The bins will be locked at all other times. This is OUR Park, let’s all chip in. 
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MEMBERSHIP  

Membership renewal is ongoing. I would like to encourage everyone to renew or join the HOA. Forms and money may 
be left in the blue box on my doorstep at 6346 Spring Lake Circle. If you have any questions regarding membership, if 
you did not receive a newsletter at your home or have changes for the Resident Directory , please call me, Janice 
Collins at 813-788-5678 or email me at flehoa.membership@gmail.com 

Announcements 

March Birthdays 

1 Alan Thiese 
3 David Broadbridge 
 Richard Burdick 
4 Barbara Wentz 
6 Leoneda Whimbley 
8 Loula Banks 
 Shirley Coombs 
9 Raul Rivera 
10 Christine Boido 
 Reed Bannon 
 Nancy Carpenter 
 Susan Harvey 
12 Helen Bannen 
 Kera Reid 

13 George Tetreault 
 Glenn Lambert 
14 Nancy Barengo 
 Gloria Lake 
 Mike Black 
15 Tina Mulholland 
 Gary Rochefort 
18 Mary Darnold 
 Alan Hackey 
 Nancy Shaffer 
 Diane Bardsley 
 Peter Carpenter 
19 Caroline Campbell 
 Jack Lake 

20 Gilberto Rodriguez 
 Peter Norkus 
21 Cheryl Stowell 
 Glan Frampton 
 Gil Beital 
22 Janice Swanson 
 Karen Gallison 
 Melvin Ratz 
23 Pam Gapczynski 
26 Barbara McDonald 
28 Harry Kehr 
 Margaret Thom 
30 Ada Sanders 
31 Dana Parker 

March Anniversaries 

2 Edward & Helen Matyas 
 David & Sharon Hewitt 
4 Michael & Janie Walt 
5 Gerald & Virginia Swank 
10 Ron & Judy Keene 

17 Allan & Maureen Wittmeyer 
22 Walt & Linda Crooks 
23 Jim & Sandy Parker 
25 Steve & Lori Lundy 
27 Bryan & Phyllis Fisher 

29 Bob Schaff & Jan Erikson  
30 Walt & Sue Steiert 
31 Mike & Jackie Black 
 Harrison & Margaret Thom 

New Residents January & February 

Shane & Lorri Mcclaflin  5928 Jessup Drive 
Gerald Meunier   41231 Whitmer Drive 
Patricia Laurent   6119 Presidential Circle 
Terry Mccown   6038 Presidential Circle 
Lorraine Hedine   6056 Presidential Circle 

Donald Hazen   6107 Twilight Drive 
Hoyt & Tari Herron  5826 Naples Drive 
George & Joan Adams  6163 Utopia Drive 
Robin Dupre   6061 Utopia Drive 
Arthur & Heidi Santano  6040 Presidential Circle 

tax, stormwater and sewer categories. The overall tax has gone down from $ 51.26 to $50.56 for all residents, a $ .70 
cent decrease. Vice President Vince Boido has assembled a team of volunteers to meet with ELS Management. Patty 
Zimmerman, Jerry Tacey, and Dave Covey along with Vince and I will be on the committee. In the next few weeks we 
will meet with ELS. 

On Thursday’s meeting we started the Resident’s Reward Program. The Social fund gave out five (5) $ 50.00 gift 
certificates to Publix on a ticket raffle at the end of the meeting. As funds permit it is something we will try to do at each 
general meeting. 

We have one last big event on March 24th…our annual HOA Patio Party. The menu is changing this year so be on the 
lookout for additional information on details of the party.  
 

Thank You, 

Rick Schlager, FLEHOA President 

(Continued from page 2) 



 

  Page 11  
 

Announcements 

 
Upcoming Health Event 

 

March 19, 2019, 10AM 

Dementia/Alzheimer Lecture 
 

Learn about possible ways of slowing 
the process down. 

The Sunshine Ladies  
 

The Sunshine Ladies will meet at the clubhouse at 

11:00 on Wednesday, March 27th. for a short 

meeting before going to The Olive Garden for 

lunch. Color of the day is green. For reservations 

or questions call Gail Sanderson @ 

813-607-7477. 

 

Annual Patio PartyAnnual Patio PartyAnnual Patio Party   
The party this year will be on Sunday, March 24th from 

12:30pm-4pm. Music by Dell. Meals will be served from 

1:00 pm—2:30pm. Each person will have a choice of 

pulled chicken or pulled pork. Each paid HOA household 

(to include associate members) will receive two free 

tickets. Non-HOA members and guests must buy a $5 per 

person per ticket. Tickets include meal, music, and 2 

drinks with - tickets. Tickets will be available for pickup/

purchase in the Club House on March 4th and 5th, and 

11th &12th from 10 am—noon. We had over 600 

attendees last year and expect a bigger turnout this year. 

Come ready to party. The team will need help with set-

up, take-down, etc. Please contact Mike Reid at 413-824-

5426 if you are interested in helping out.  

FOREST LAKE QUILTING 

Our quilting group is busy stitching each Wednesday, from 11am until 3 pm. 

We welcome new and experienced quilters! Visitors are always welcome to drop in! We work on our own projects, and 
we are working on two mystery quilt projects this year. You can learn new techniques, get help and advice for your 
quilting, and meet other quilters in our community. We bring a snack or lunch, as we usually take a short break around 
noon. This is also a great time to share information on upcoming quilt shows, shop hops, and sales specials at our local 
quilt shops.  

For more information, call Susan Torrens 813-783-8468 or email forestlakequilting@gmail.com 

Variety of Talents 
MUSIC IN THE PARK 

MARCH 10th ~ 6:30 pm 

Come enjoy the many talents of the performers as 
they entertain us. 

Music in the Park also features the many talents 
of art - paintings - wood crafters -quilters - knitting 
- etc. They will be set up at 5:30 in back of Social 
Hall for you to enjoy or purchase. 

DONATIONS APPRECIATED 

For reserved handicapped seating please call Rose 
Ide 783-1780 
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Announcements 

Some FLE wildlife—this alligator is one of the bigger ones. 

The sand cranes are very pretty and quite graceful.. 
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Announcements 
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Vince Boido wishes Jim Dill well and presents him 
with a Thank You Plaque from the Board and 
Residents of Forest Lake Estates for his years of 
dedication to the park. 
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your future home 



 

Page 16 

Will Do Odd Jobs 
Interior / Exterior 

 Yard Work 

 Painting 

 Home Repair 

 Gutter Clean-Out 

 Opening & Closing of Seasonal 
Homes  

 Off-Season Home & Yard 
Maintenance 

Power Washing: 
 Houses, Roofs, Sidewalks 

 

Airport & Cruise Transportation 

Tampa / St. Pete / Orlando 

Mark Matthews 
813.778.3377 

Wesley Chapel Electric, LLC 
EC 13005404 

Frank Hooker, Owner 

All your electrical needs 

813-973-1141 / 8213-713-0964 

wcelectric@verizon.net/

www.wesleychapelectric.net 

Happenings 

Please Support our 
Advertisers 
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TLC Roofing 

Call Jeremy 

813-312-4895 

 

State Certified 

#CCC1328205 
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1-800-226-0955 
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1-800-226-0955 

  

 

 

 

 

Forest Lake Estates 
Christian Fellowship Church 

 

We are a Jesus centered Bible believing Church Worship  

Service is at 9:00 A.M. Sundays in the FLE Clubhouse  

 

We have communion on the first Sunday of each month 

The Service is one hour long followed by a pastry & coffee hour 
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CONFUSED ABOUT WHO TO CALL FOR 
YOUR PEST CONTROL NEEDS? 

$30.00  

R.V. and Park Models 

$45.00 

Single Wide Mobile Homes 

$47.50  
Double Wide Mobile Homes 
Also offer $45.00 Quarterly 
spray under lawn packages 

 

WE OFFER THE SamE FRIENDLY, COURTEOUS & HIGH QUALITY WORK YOU’RE USED TO. 

SPRAYING UNDER & AROUND HOME INCLUDES:  

 Entire home crawled under and inspected for water leaks, insulation damage and most 

importantly an inspection for Termites 

 Entire underneath area treated for roaches, fire ants, and palmetto bugs (does not include 

German roaches) 

 2-3ft perimeter treatment around home 

 

Propane 
Drop tank at RV office before 11 
am, pick up after 4 pm. If after 
11 am pick up next business day 

Must pre pay inside office before tank 
will be filled 

Cannot fill tanks older than 12 

years unless they have been 

recertified and tagged 
 

Rates are as follows: 
 

20 LB Tank $15 
30 LB Tank $20 
40 LB Tank $30 

 
Price per Gallon $3.00 

CONFUSED ABOUT WHO TO CALL FOR 
YOUR PEST CONTROL NEEDS? 

$30.00  

R.V. and Park Models 

$45.00 

Single Wide Mobile Homes 

$47.50  
Double Wide Mobile Homes 
Also offer $45.00 Quarterly 
spray under lawn packages 

WE OFFER THE SamE FRIENDLY, COURTEOUS & HIGH QUALITY WORK YOU’RE USED TO. 

SPRAYING UNDER & AROUND HOME INCLUDES:  

 Entire home crawled under and inspected for water leaks, insulation damage and most 

importantly an inspection for Termites 

 Entire underneath area treated for roaches, fire ants, and palmetto bugs (does not include 

German roaches) 

 2-3ft perimeter treatment around home 

 

ATTENTION CATHOLICS 

If you are home bound or 
unable to attend weekly 
Mass and would like to 
receive Holy Communion, 
please call 

Lee Bucci—810.441.4417 

I would be happy to do this 
for our residents... 

$85 for 6 passenger limo 
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PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS, TELL THEM YOU SAW THEIR AD IN FLE 
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Ready to Cruise and More, LLC 

Ken and Carol French 

6157 Jessup Drive 

Cell: 607-423-6351 

Toll Free: 888-409-6151 

www.ReadyToCruiseAndMore.com 

email: cfrench@ReadyToCruiseAndMore.com  
 

As our website name suggests we can book cruises, but also much more. We can book you on 
an escorted tour in Europe, a resort on a warm island or any other type of travel, including 
bus trips. We can also book travel for our Canadian friends. We are a franchise of Cruise 
Planners which has over 1400 franchises in the US. This allows us the competitive pricing of 
the big agencies and websites, but with a more personal touch. We also offer travel insurance 
not only for travel we book, but for any travel plans you may have. We look forward to 
meeting you whether you book for travel with us or not. Stop by or give us call. 
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PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS, TELL THEM YOU SAW THEIR AD IN FLE NEWSLETTER 

Hair Design by Jay 

colors, hi-lites, razor cuts, styling 

beautiful accessories—handbags, jewelry, sunglasses 

863-514-3934 
38602 South Avenue    Zephyrhills FL 

Search Hair Design by Jay, Zephyrhills FL on Facebook 
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FOREST LAKE STATES PUTT PUTT CLUB CHAMPIONSHIPS 

Separate Men’s & Women’s Divisions 

Forest Lake Estates Putt-Putt Club Championships 

Separate Men’s & Women’s Divisions 
 

ENTRY FEE: $5.00 PER PERSON. Players will be randomly drawn into brackets 

PURSE: **Based on 64 players participating.  

1st Place: 50% 

2nd Place: 30% 

3rd Place:  20% 

 

Matches will be 18 holes, 3-hole playoff if tied after 18 holes. Single Elimination. 

No handicaps, Party Hardy League Rules Will Apply 

*Leg #1:  Monday, March 4th   5:30 PM 

*Leg #2:  Monday, March 11th  5:30 PM 

*Leg #3:  Monday, March 18th 5:30 PM 

*Leg #4:  Monday, March 25th 5:30 PM 

 

*Players may agree to play their match at a different day and time in the event of an emergency, as long as the match 

is played before the start of the next leg. 

All Forest Lake Estates Residents are eligible to play, limited to the first 64 male and first 64 female entries. 

Contact Vince Boido at the putt-putt course on Wednesday afternoons from 3:00 to 5:00 PM or via e-mail at 

flehoanewsletter@gmail.com, or 813-843-1191 by March 2nd th, 2019. 

 

**Winners of both brackets agree to play against each other on Wednesday night, March 27th. 

 

 

ENTRY FORM-DEADLINE March 2nd 2019. 

Name:    

Address:   

Telephone Number:   

E-Mail Address:   
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